
VILLAGE OF HOFFMAN ESTATES 
Commission for Senior Citizens 

MINUTES 
Tuesday, February 13th, 2024 

 
Members in Attendance    Members not in Attendance 
Lillian Clinton      Ross Morizzo- Excused 
Peg Kusmierski 
Jodi Schultz   
Kathy Ahlgrim      
Ed Matone  
     
Staff Liaison in Attendance 
Monica Saavedra-Called in 
        
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Lillian Clinton at 5:30 PM. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Motion made by Peg and seconded by Kathy to approve the minutes of the December 
2023 meeting. All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Comment 
Linda Longmeyer from Berkshire Hathaway brought in Valentines for the Senior lunch 
tomorrow.  
 
Chairperson’s Report 
Lillian reminded the commission to stick with the deadline for luncheons.   
 
Staff Liaison Report 
Monica stated she has the payments for the entertainment for the upcoming March and 
April luncheons.  
 
Old Business 
Senior Prom will be moved to September 18th. Lillian spoke to library about cardboard 
cutouts of celebrities.  Jodi will check with Hoffman Estates High School for volunteers.  
Discussed the May luncheon since the prom has been moved. 
 
Jodi will have March luncheon.  Food will be from Buona Beef, which will include a 
chicken dish, and dessert will be from Valli.  Entertainment will be the band “Good 
Clean Fun”.  Contact information for the band is Chris, his email is chris@bass-
schuler.com and they have a website.  
 
Peg will have April luncheon, discussed possibly having pizza, pasta and salad, and  
Bingo for entertainment.  Still working on details.  
Kathy will have June luncheon.   
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New Business 
Kathy stated the food for tomorrow’s luncheon will be IHOP, and the entertainment will 
be singers, Jack and his wife.  There are 81 confirmed attendees. 
 
Discussed in Chairman’s report. 
 
Commissioners’ Comments 
Peg will ask her local group if anyone is interested in joining the commission.  Kathy has 
tic tac toe for the senior lunch tables tomorrow with M&M’s.  
 
Adjournment 
Motion made by Jodi and seconded by Peg to adjourn at 6:25 PM.  Voice vote taken. All 
ayes. Motion carried. 

 
 
 

The next Commission for Senior Citizens meeting will be Tuesday, March 12th, 2024. 


